P.O. BOX 1152; EXETER, ONTARIO NOM 1S7

February 2, 2021

Municipality of South Huron Box 759 EXETER, Ontario NOM 1S6

Attention: Mr. Dan Best, C.A.O.

Dear Dan:

RE: Folding of Exeter Lioness Club

As you are aware the Exeter Lioness Club folded as of October 15th, 2020. We have therefore disbursed all the required monies and as a result we have left an amount of \$2,704.24, which in contacting Dave Atthill stated that a letter of request would have to be directed to Council in order for Council to receive a donation for a specific use. The Exeter Lioness Club would like to donate this amount to the Municipality of South Huron, to be placed in a Reserve Account, to be used for a New Sand Box or New Accessible Sand Box in Victoria Park.

We would truly appreciate your consideration of this request and then a final donation photograph could be taken.

MUNICIPALITY OF SOUTH HURON FEB 0 5 2021 Yours truly,

Laurie Dykstra

President

Exeter Lioness Club

PER____